








science folks from Stilwell High School involved with us so we may can tweak their interest in
pursuing that for higher education. Mr. Callison responded that Larry Scrapper and Jackie
Woodward have visited with several schools and have had visitors at the site. Mr. Elkins stated that
the Stilwell site is impressive.

New Business — Commissioner Fite asked if Dwayne Fain has been involved with the recent
flooding events in other areas in the Cherokee Nation. Are we identifying people that have been
displaced from their homes and offering assistance. Mr. Elkins stated that Mr. Fain or Ms. Copeland
would be asked to provide this information at the next meeting. Mr. Elkins stated that the
Department of Energy has held regional meetings for tribal leaders regarding energy and energy
development. Mr. Ross Swimmer is representing the Nation and working at Chilocco with wind
energy issues and hydro power issues. We are working on developing an Energy Policy for the
Cherokee Nation government and businesses. There have been some issues with tribal citizens
regarding Tulsa business LaFarge with air emissions and possible hazards air pollutants. LaFarge
has offered to provide a presentation regarding the business. Mr. Elkins stated that there is a lot of
interest in this. They have offered to provide the presentation two weeks from today. Commissioner
Fite and Commissioner Matlock both agreed that they are available that day for the presentation.
Commissioner Fite asked about EPA denying Oklahoma’s air permit for several coal fire generating
plants, OG&E, PSO that scrubbers would have to be added. EPA wanted more stringent standards
put on those plants. Mr. Callison stated that it may more of a recommendation rather than a
requirement pursuant to a couple of new regulations coming out which affected the permit process.
Commissioner Fite observed that tops of trees, in the upper canopy, do not look as healthy as the rest
of the tree. Is air deposition an issue? Mr. Callison responded that EPA has primary and secondary
standards. The ozone standard was due to be pushed out last August. Commissioner Fite asked Mr.
Callison to follow up on his observation. Commissioner Matlock that it is probably related to
regional stress phenomena due to changes in climate. Commissioner Matlock made a Motion to
recess and reconvene at 9:30 AM on May 17, 2011 for the LaFarge presentation. Commissioner Fite
seconded the Motion, roll vote, meeting recessed.
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1.

Meeting reconvened by Commissioner Matlock at 10:10 AM.

2. New Business — Mr. Elkins introduced Mr. Jim Bachmann from LaFarge and stated that discussions

have been held regarding public concerns. Mr. Bachmann provided a short introduction, background
of a cement plant, and provided a power point presentation. At the conclusion of the meeting, Mr.
Bachmann answered questions regarding the presentation and LaFarge. Commissioner Matlock
asked Ms. Hill what jurisdiction does the Cherokee Nation have in this affair, if any. Ms. Hill
responded has treatment of state on the air permitting side, I do not know enough about the history to
give a good explanation of the Cherokee Nation’s role in the air permitting process was or if there
was a role for Cherokee Nation in the process. Mr. Callison stated that the site is not on tribal trust
or individual trust land so it is not a permit issue. Mr. Elkins stated that we did get notification as an
affected state. Ms. Hill stated that as long as that was done, which was required under federal law.
In terms of permitting the storage issue, we can enforce federal law on tribal land but this is not a
tribal land issue. Commissioner Green stated to Mr. Bachmann, that you are a generous provider of
stakeholder information and for that we appreciate your time. Mr. Bachmann stated that we have
reached out to Cherokee Nation along with multiple groups and we will continue to do so.
Commissioner Fite asked if storage facilities for fuels had structures in place to protect leaking and
pluming below those storage facilities. Mr. Bachmann replied, yes, there are gas detection devices
that collect the gases and reintroduce them back into the tank. There are a variety of safeguards.

Announcement of upcoming meetings and events — The next EPC meeting date is June 7, 2011 at
9:30 AM.

Adjournment — Commissioner Fite made a Motion to adjourn, Commissioner Matlock seconded the
Motion, meeting adjourned.



